

## **ENVIRONMENTAL QUALITY**

February 6, 2020

The Honorable Darrell Trahan Mayor, City of Huntsville P.O. Box 549 Huntsville, AR 72740

RE: NPDES Permit No.: AR0022004, AFIN: 44-00018

Certification of Compliance

Dear Mayor Trahan:

On February 4, 2020, the Division received a Certification of Compliance for the above referenced facility. The certification stated that the corrective actions listed in the approved Corrective Action Plan submitted on June 25, 2019, had been completed and the facility was in compliance with the effluent limitations of the Permit.

Acceptance of this response by the Division does not preclude any future enforcement action deemed necessary. Please take note that the Department will continue to monitor the facility to ensure that compliance is sustained. Any violation of your NPDES Permit is subject to enforcement action that may include the assessment of a civil penalty by this Department. The regulations and your NPDES Permit require that you take all reasonable measures necessary to eliminate or prevent the occurrence of violations.

Thank you for your attention to this matter. Should you have any questions, or would like to schedule a meeting, feel free to contact me at 501-682-0630 or you may email me at <a href="mailto:allen-daniel@adeq.state.ar.us">allen-daniel@adeq.state.ar.us</a>.

Sincerely,

Leslie Allen-Daniel Enforcement Analyst

Office of Water Quality

Cc: Chid Kwelle, ckwelle@mcce.us.com

Loslio alan-Daniel